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to examine options for noise buffering, such as fencing and landscaping around the 

property.   

Appendix A of the County OP indicates the subject lands contain ‘Wellhead Protection 

Zone B’. Section 8.11.2(1) states, 

b) A Wellhead protection area (WHPA) is the area around the wellhead where land 

use activities have the potential to affect the quality or quantity of water that flows 

into the well. These are areas of high vulnerability where the greatest care must 

be taken in the storage, use and handling of materials that could, if mishandled 

or spilled, pollute or contaminate a municipal well. WHPAs are shown on 

Appendix A of this Plan and further information about WHPAs can be found in 

the local source protection plans. 

The WHPA mapping designation is intended to protect the groundwater table. Potential 

impacts associated with industrial/commercial uses include but are not limited to fuel 

and/or chemical storage. The proposed development is a commercial fitness business 

and it is not anticipated that large quantities of fuel or chemicals would be stored on site. 

Therefore, County planning staff have no concerns. 

County Transportation Services have reviewed the subject application and have no 

concerns. 

The Forests and Trails Department have reviewed the subject application and have a 

comment stating: The subject lands are located approximately 140 metres from the rail 

trail and do not directly abut the trail. There are no trail / forest concerns. 

County Paramedic Services have reviewed the subject application and have no 

concerns. 

County Housing Services have reviewed the subject application and have no concerns 

In examining the street view imaging County Planning staff would note that the property 

appears to have been used as a gas station and auto repair shop in the past and would 

defer to Southgate for a more thorough history. It may be in the interest of the applicant 

to obtain a letter of opinion from a qualified engineer to determine if a record of site 

condition would be appropriate to accommodate the proposed changed use. County 

Planning staff would further recommend that fencing and/or landscaping buffering be 

explored to ensure no negative impacts to surrounding residential properties.  

The County requests notice of any decision rendered with respect to this file.  

If you wish to discuss this matter further, please contact me.  
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Yours truly, 

Derek McMurdie 
Planner 
(519) 372 0219 ext. 1239 
Derek.McMurdie@grey.ca  
www.grey.ca 
 


